American Council of the Blind of Nebraska

Executive Council Meeting Minutes

October 28, 2006

The meeting was convened at 9:40 A.M. with fourteen members present.

The minutes were accepted as read.

The Treasurer’s report was accepted as given. The Hastings Chapter donated $500.00 to the Betty Hoffman Fund.

Announcements:

The NCBVI Committee meeting will be held in Lincoln on November 18, 2006 at 9:00 A.M. To apply for a seat on the Commission, contact the Governor’s office for an application and get recommendations from other interested parties.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Howard Compton has distributed brochures and passed them on to the local chapters. Howard will write PSA’s for the convention in Columbus and Shirley will try to distribute them. Howard participated in a telecast conference throughout twenty-five state concerning “We are not doing enough with youth” and has recommended that we set aside time and activities for youth at the convention.

Convention: Janis Compton reported that a meeting was held in August. The Mayor of Columbus will welcome the group. The National office will be represented by Day Al-Mohammed. Bingo has been planned along with music and prizes. Jack Mindrup will check with broadcaster, Steve Brown. The menu has been planned. The dates set for the convention are April 27 – 28 – 29, 2007.

Budget and Finance: No budget has been set yet. Steve Speicher has very kindly consented to be an advisor. It was moved, seconded and passed to table the budget until the January meeting.

Fund Raising: Glennie Weiland reported that she has not been able to get hold of the manager of the jewelry store but she will keep trying. She has been given permission to design the bracelets.

Audit and Form 990: Shirley Allen is still working on getting all the information necessary to file.

Old Business:

Transportation Project: Steve Speicher reports that the need for a project still remains. The key to success is a coordinator, possibly a partnership with other organizations. It was moved, seconded and passed to find a coordinator, possibly outside our organization.

History: Pearl Van Zandt of NCBVI has requested changes in the wording of our history on our website concerning references to NCBVI. The Council is not disposed to make any changes but will consult with Jim Faimon.

Jim Jirak reported that he has tried to contact NFBN re a joint venture but has not received any response.

New Business:

NCIL membership is up to the individual not the organization. We could possibly partner with them on a project.

ACB National is promoting an auction and is looking for items to be donated.

Mentoring Program concerns – Jim Jirak will send a letter to the State Ombudsman on behalf of ACBN concerning NCBVI’s strong ties to NFBN.

The next meeting will be held on January 20, 2007 in Lincoln at 12:30 P.M. at the Martin Library on 14th and “N”.

The meeting was adjourned at 12:05 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Shirley C. Allen,

Recording Secretary

